
NEWSLETTER N0 29 15TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

 

REMINDER: 2.30PM DISMISSAL TOMORROW  

People may ask why this reminder from me when the early end of term dismissal time has existed for 

many years now and we publicise this every term. The short answer is ð there are always some children 

who are not collected by their parents or guardians until as late as 4.00pm on the last day of each term. 

Please collect your children on time tomorrow and if you are unable to do so, please have them enrolled 

in our OHSC program which is provided for that very purpose. 

In mentioning this, do make the most of the 2-week break if you can ð whilst things have certainly       

improved as the pressures of COVID-19 have eased, people are tired.  

 

CHILDREN LEAVING OUR SCHOOL IN 2023  

Thank you to all those parents who have been able to inform us already that their child/ren will be leaving 

our school at the end of this year (that is, for children who are not graduating from grade 6). We really 

appreciate the early notification of children who are leaving for planning purposes for next year. If you 

already know that your child/ren will be leaving our school at the end of year and have not yet informed 
us, please do so at your earliest convenience.  

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

 

 
 
 

TERM 3 ENDS - FRIDAY 16TH SEPTEMBER AT 2:30PM  
 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 - MONDAY 3RD OCTOBER  

CANTEEN WILL REOPEN - WEDNESDAY 5TH OCTOBER  



 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR STATE SCHOOL SPECTACULAR STUDENTS  

Wow! What an outstanding event the State Schools Spectacular proved to be according to all reports. 

Our children had an absolute ball and great credit to them for the outstanding performance they        

provided on the big stage. It is events such as this which bring children together from so many different 

locations and schools that lift us all. Thank you to Lorraine Montgomery and her dedicated support team 

for the work they did to enable our students to both participate in the gala event and to perform to such 

a high standard. Take a bow everyone. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs)  

Q. Will we still participate in State School Spectacular next year?  

A. Hopefully so. This question arises in light of the new Time in Lieu provisions in the Victorian        

Government Schools Agreement (VGSA) for school staff. The DET are still finalising the finer details for 

the implementation of this provision, a provision which is complex and potentially far reaching in its     

impact on the programs provided by government schools. I have briefed school council on the matter and 

will keep you informed of developments as they occur.  

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE  

ôLiving in the moment avoids the distraction of nostalgiaõ 

 

DIARY DATES : 

 

JSC Footy Colours Dress Up Day  Friday 16th September 

Last Day of Term 3    Friday 16th September  

First day of Term 4     Monday 3rd October 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER?  

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 
mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 



Angela Maskery and Sharyn King  

 

English and Mathematics Competitions  

 

Congratulations to the Grade 3-6 students who participated in the Australian Mathematics Competition 

and the ICAS English Competition this term. All students tried their best and approached the competitions 
with a positive attitude.  

This year a High Distinction was awarded to Malindu W  in the Australian Maths Competition. Distinctions 

were awarded to Hudson T , Jonoel V, Kenny W , Yaneth M , Randell R and Ellson P. 

Hudson T  and Thenuka S  were both awarded a Distinction in the ICAS English Competition. 

Certificates will be distributed to students early next term at assembly. 

Kerry Worthington (AMC & ICAS Co-ordinator) 

 

Grade 6 Book Showbag  

Yesterday our grade 6 students proudly displayed their book showbags and suitcase project. Well done on a 

fabulous effort. The quality and variety of the work on display was outstanding.  

 

 
 

Congratulations on completing a successful term 3! Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday.  



 

 
 

Congratulations  to the following students who 

received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

There is a new Art competition in town!  
 

Casey Creations is back for 2022 for Grades 5/6. 
 

Please see the attached information. I would love to see some students enter 
this, as we have so many wonderful talented artists in our senior grades. A 

great activity for the school holidays!  
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to come and see Mrs Zammit. 
All entries must be completed online through the website. 

Best of luck!  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


